Meeting of Advisory Committee on Consumer Protection

November 5, 2019
8:30 a.m.
Members present:  Jane Merkin, Ronald Jennings, Sidney Green, Corinne Yourman, Dan Caplan, Gin Lin Hsieh, Jim Michaels 
OCP Staff present: Sharon Margolis, Tracy Rezvani
The Agenda was adopted.

Minutes of the October meeting were approved.
Gin Lin Hsieh and Jim Michaels were introduced to the Committee as new members. Dan Caplan expressed the Committee’s collective appreciation to Bernard Rod and Joshua Lamel, the outgoing members, for their service.

Old Business
Tracy Rezvani said she was waiting to hear back from Nicholas Jackson regarding email addresses for the Listserve Project.  She explained that the project involved identifying which subdivisions/developments have listserves and trying to get contact information for those listserves so that OCP can get a pipeline into those communities. Ms. Rezvani also recommended that Committee members subscribe to OCP on social media and promote what is posted to their own listserves. Census scams were discussed. Ms. Rezvani said that job scams will be prevalent, as will information phishing scams. She suggested that Committee members collect information such as articles or links and send them to her.  Corinne Yourman said she saw information from AARP that she will forward. Sidney Green sent an email to the Committee regarding suggestions for website modifications to make the Advisory Committee more visible.  The Committee should review the website and the suggestions for discussion at the next meeting. Staff noted that the advertisement for open positions was done by the County Executive’s Office, but that if OCP was given the opportunity, would make the suggestions to them. Ms. Rezvani and Ron Jennings discussed the presentation series at the Schweinhut Senior Center starting January 13.
New Business

Dan Caplan asked Gin Lin Hsieh and Jim Michaels to come to the next meeting with two issues that they would like to see the Committee address in the next year. Ms. Rezvani noted that our office has language friendly hours, and that there are many ways to get involved in outreach to non-English speaking communities.  Staff also asked that Committee members look at the first Tuesdays of each month for 2020 to determine if any meetings need to be changed.
Office Report

Staff reported on statistics for the month of October. Home Improvement topped the list, followed by Retail and Towing. Volunteer staff did a presentation on How to Protect Yourself Against Identity Theft at the Rockville Library, and on information about OCP to the Asian Pacific American Advisory Group.  Staff also did a presentation on scams to the Montgomery County Citizen Academy Alumni, and on energy scams at the Energy Road Show at the Rockville Library.  Ms. Rezvani will circulate information on the three remaining Energy Road Shows if any members are interested in attending. Staff participated in the Boomer/Senior Resource Fair at the Silver Spring Civic Center, the Community Choice Energy Town Hall, and the Damascus Harvest Festival. The County Council approved new towing rates for non-consensual tows from private property. The new rates will now be flat rates that include mileage and the first 24 hours of storage. OCP collaborated with the Department of Environmental Protection on four new energy scam alert rack cards. Ms. Rezvani stated that OCP is interested in any ideas on increasing its complaint numbers. Ms. Yourman suggested including a link in staff signature blocks in outgoing emails.
The meeting adjourned at 9:30 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, December 3, 2019, at 8:30 a.m., at 1451 Seven Locks Road, Rockville, MD 20854.
